MINUTES OF THE GOVERNORS MEETING

10th JUNE 2010
Governors Present
Fiona Falle

Karen Hannant-Lawson
David Hunt

John Logan
Tracey Shapley

Ros Shaw

Steven Smith
Liz Turner
Chris Warren
Apologies

Rob Fraser
Victoria Stewart

Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

These were confirmed and signed.

Matters Arising from the Minutes
The school now has the text messaging service up and running and it is proving to be very useful. Not only is it used to alert parents of problems, for example an after school club being cancelled, but is used for positive feedback when children receive a Head Teacher award. For the system to work effectively, Julie Osborne will have to ensure that records of phone numbers are kept up to date and that new parents’ are added to the system straight away.
Headteacher’s Report

Mrs Warren presented the report and highlighted a few points:
Numbers on the report were incorrect, Reception should read 16 children and Nursery 10. Although there is a maximum of 15 children per year group, the school had recently taken a family from the USA which has resulted in an extra child in reception.
Mrs Miller returned from her maternity leave today, and is now working two days a week instead of three, up until the end of term. This has been achieved by the teaching Assistants covering for PPA time, a responsibility that they are all looking forward to. After September, Mrs Miller will work two and a half days a week enabling her to have some handover time with Mrs Gordon.

Mrs Finlayson will be starting her maternity leave in November and her job has been advertised as a maternity contract. So far we have one application, with another expected. The timing of the job isn’t ideal as it involves starting and finishing half way through a term and it is at a head’s digression whether they will release a member of staff at that time. An Agency has contacted Mrs Warren about the job, but the fees are huge and the staffing committee are keen to interview ‘normal’ applicants before exploring any other ways of filling the vacancy. Action: Staffing Committee
A Report to Parents must be sent out this September. Action: Chris Warren

Of the SEF forms sent out to governors, only one has been returned (well done Ros!). Mrs Warren is going to work through the SEF with Liz Turner and then send it out to governors for their comments. Action: Chris Warren and Liz Turner

2010 Tests and Teacher Assessment Results

The results are just in (see attached sheet) and the next task is to analyse the data by measuring the results against targets set and then to look at the progress from Year 2 to Year 4, for each child. Progress for each child is more important than the level scored.
The Year 4 results were excellent with all children exceeding or matching  their targets in each of the subject areas. The Year 2 results were good with a small shortfall in reading and maths. Year 2  has been a difficult cohort, with a large number of young boys, who tend to under perform. Mrs Finlayson has also had some time off for medical reasons and this must have had some effect on the results. However, Mrs Finlayson has worked extremely hard to get the best out of this year group.
The scores for Foundation children do not correlate with those for Y2 andY4 children. However, the current class is very solid, with four children scoring very well.

Overall, governors agreed that our teachers are doing very well to achieve such good results across the school.

The school is being given funding for one to one tuition for Year 3 children who are middle of the road, but who with an extra push could do better. Mrs Warren hopes to get funding for six children and the tuition would take place out of school hours and by teachers who do not teach at the school. This will be free to parents and will start in September 2010.

Sub-Committee Reports
Staffing

· Since the last governors meeting, there have been two Governor/Staff meetings. Everyone across the school is pulling together as a team and it is a happy place to work. It was agreed to hold a meeting once a term in  the future. Action: Tracey Shapley
Finance
· The budget has not been formally set yet as we are currently waiting for the final figures from county. However, we realise we are going to have to be careful to keep within our means and think about what is essential before we spend. The problem is that we only have a small percentage of the budget to play with as staffing costs take up most of the money allocated. As soon as the budget comes through, a Finance committee meeting will be arranged. Action: Finance Committee
· The governors agreed in principal to buy into bursary support if Mrs Warren or Julie Osborne is away from school on a long term basis.
Premises

· Mrs Warren has purchased a large shed to replace the rotten one. A concrete base for the new shed needs to be laid before it can be erected. Action: Steven Smith
· The committee needs to look at future plans for the school as a whole to assess what is needed. Particular attention needs to be paid to the outside play area and all weather pitch. Action: Steven Smith
· The all weather pitch plans are at the stage where they need to be priced properly. Action: David Hunt and Steven Smith
Social

· A reminder to parents about the all weather pitch squares will be sent out in a general social letter and the committee will continue to promote them at every event! Action: Fiona Falle.
· The Auction of Promises has been arranged for 9th October and this is going to be the main fundraising event for the year. Victoria Stewart is in charge of organising the event, with the help of Sarah Denton and Deborah Bruce. Mrs Warren needs to provide a ‘wish list’. Action: Victoria Stewart and Chris Warren
· Sports day will be held on Wednesday 16th June. There will be a bbq (sausages kindly donated by David and Sally Hunt) and Pimms (made to John Logan’s recipe!)

· On Friday 2nd July an outside organisation is coming in to work with each class on a musical event and parents will be invited to watch the children perform. The social committee will organise afternoon tea as a fundraiser. Action: Social Committee
· The ‘leavers’ v ‘stayers’ cricket match has been arranged for 18th July and a letter is going out shortly to get volunteers for the ‘stayers’ team. Action: Social Committee
· Karen suggested a couple of fundraising ideas that the school could take up on. Firstly, a Gourmet Society where a family can buy a card for £25 (instead of £59) which gives 25% off or 2 for 1 meals at a number of local restaurants for 14 months. The school receives £10 for every card sold. Secondly, the school could join The Giving Machine where a family could shop on line at a number of major stores, such as John Lewis or Tesco and by going through this website money is donated back to the school. The governors agreed that both these options were a good idea, particularly as it doesn’t cost the school anything. Action: Karen Hannant-Lawson
Health and Safety

·  Rob has produced all the necessary health and safety policies and is coming to school to do an inspection when he returns from the States.
Curriculum

· Ros, Karen and Rob have all visited the school to look at their own areas of the curriculum. David completed his governor visit, looking at science and writing.  
· The checking process with Mrs Farrow for the creative curriculum is working well.
Performance Management

· The committee and Mrs Warren met with John Carter, the schools improvement officer, in May. Three target areas were highlighted.

1. To strengthen succession planning in teaching. 

2. To track pupil data to ensure that the creative curriculum is working effectively and that targets are being met.

3. To maintain high standards in maths during a period of subject leader absence.
School Improvement Plan 2009 - 2010
Mrs Warren ran through the plan and we are currently on track and making good progress in all areas. 
Governor Communication – Learning Platform

The Learning Platform is making steady progress and a governors’ page has just been set up. Chris demonstrated its potential and will keep governors informed of its development. It is hoped that by the autumn term a parents page will be up and running and Chris will use a select group of parents to trial it. Action: Chris Warren
Governor Competencies

A governor’s competency form needs to be completed for FMSIS. Chris will send this out to each governor to complete. Action: Chris Warren

SEF (Self Evaluation Form)
Chris and Liz are currently completing the new form and will send a copy out for governors’ comments.  Action: All Governors
Academies. The way forward?

The subject of academies will be discussed at the next HAST (Harlington areas schools trust) meeting on 30th June. Ros will be attending this meeting and will report back any information. The governing body felt they didn’t know enough about academy status and Fiona volunteered to do some research on the matter and send out some information. Action: Ros Shaw and Fiona Falle
Correspondence

Steven will be replying to the Parish council letter as soon as possible. Action: Steven Smith
Any Other Business

HASP has asked its member schools to help fund a position of an external schools and special needs coordinator. The cost would be split across all the schools and for Eversholt it would mean £1000 per year. Mrs Warren felt that it would be difficult not to contribute if all the other schools were going to, even though the post would not really be of benefit to our school. Steven suggested that as it wouldn’t be of benefit to our children and the budget is going to be tight this year, do we really have £1000 to spend on something that is not essential? It was agreed by the governing body not to support this request.
Liz Turner has completed her two years as a teacher governor representative and Gaynor Miller will be replacing her. Liz was thanked for her contribution and enthusiasm!
Further Dates For Meetings
Wednesday 13th October 2010 at 7.30pm
